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Happy New Year to you all and I hope that
you had an enjoyable rest over the
Christmas period. We have now started
term 3 and it was lovely to see the children
return to school and launching into their
new topics for this term. In most classes the
children will be studying a history and a
design technology topic and we hope to be
able to share these with you at the end of
the term. 
I am extremely pleased to announce that
Ms Mouse, Mrs Stockwell and Mr Hollands
have returned to school after their
operations and Miss Wise is now a
Kingfisher member of staff.  

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD OF SCHOOL
 Ms Fiona Armstrong

A reminder that our Warm Hub is open on a
Wednesday morning where parents are
invited into our community café for a cup of
tea, some toast and a chat. Please know that
we will offer help and support whenever we
can so please do come and speak to us. 
We had wonderful end of term celebrations
including the FS and KS1 nativity, whole
school Christmas dinner and our annual
Christmas singing assembly. 
Looking forward over this term, one of our
proud traditions will be celebrated on 1st
March which will be to celebrate our 11th
Founders Day. More information to follow on
this. I look forward to another term of great
learning and experiences for our children. 



Parking

Please ensure that you are parking considerably on
Kingfisher Drive at both drop off and collection times.

Please be aware that parking on the yellow zig zag
lines or the yellow lines opposite the school entrance is
illegal during school times. It is of utmost importance
that all of our school community are safe at all times

and cars parked either illegally or dangerously impacts
our children’s safety, especially when it comes to

crossing the roads. Please walk, scoot or cycle where
possible and park in nearby roads to keep Kingfisher
Drive safe. Please do not park over our neighbour’s
drives or obstruct their drives in any way.  Please be

courteous for everyone’s safety.     

Clubs

New clubs are being launched
for the next term. Please have a

look at the club presentation
and discuss the clubs that your

child would be interested in
attending. Please sign your child
up on the Teachers2Parents app.

Clubs will finish at 4:15pm and
are all free of charge. 


